
Report of the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee to the Council meeting of 27 March 2003 

8. STRUCTURES ON STREETS REVIEW 
 
 The Committee considered a report from Neil Carrie, Senior Planner Urban Design and Heritage, 

outlining the proposed scope and process of the review of structures on or above streets relating to 
existing and proposed council policy, guidelines, City Plan Rules, bylaws and licensing. 

 
 The report provided background to the initiation of the review together with current and proposed 

policy and outlined its proposed scope. 
 
 The Committee decided: 
 
 1. That the scope of the review of structures on streets include consideration of the objectives, 

policies, guidelines, bylaws and the City Plan as detailed in the report. 
 
 2. That the review give consideration to: 
 
 (a) The scale and types of structures, 
 (b) The environmental, social and economic effects of the structures and associated 

activities, 
 (c) The range of appropriate controls. 
 
 3. That the review process include public consultation. 
 
 4. That the review be staged to consider sets of related structures/activities. 
 
 5. That the review identify a comprehensive policy framework and provides recommendations on 

existing and proposed measures that will result in a fair and transparent Council decision 
process for structures on, or above city streets. 

 
 6. That the review be reported initially to the Central City Streets Subcommittee for subsequent 

recommendation to the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee. 
 

Please note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


